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Sunday, September 18, 2011 
 

This email, entitled Looking to Sunday®, focuses on the Gospel Reading for the coming Sunday. 
It prepares readers to hear God’s Word at Mass and it offers a point of reflection to consider in 

the days leading to Sunday. Looking to Sunday is written by Father Tom Iwanowski. 
 

UNEMPLOYMENT 
 

In the present economic crisis, the level of unemployment is very high. The official 
unemployment rate is about 9%, but that figure does not include those who have given up 
looking for work or those who are underemployed. Job creation is sluggish at best. Pollsters 
indicate that "jobs" is the number one concern of American voters. 
 

In this Sunday's Gospel, Jesus tells a parable that centers on a landowner who would be the 
dream of those looking for work. A man, if there were enough like him, who would bring our 
nation's unemployment rate down to zero. 
 

The landowner goes out at dawn and hires a group of laborers to work in his vineyard. He later 
returns to the marketplace and sees people who were not yet employed, so he hires them. 
Then he goes out at noon and does the same thing, and again at 3 pm. And finally, he returns at 
5 pm and meets men who had been idle the whole day and he gives them jobs in his vineyard. 
During the day, that landowner hired everyone he met who was without work.  
 

When it came time to pay those laborers, the landowner paid those who worked the entire day 
the amount to which they were entitled. He acted justly. To the others, he showed unexpected 
generosity. He paid them all the usual daily wage, even if they worked just one hour. 
 

God is like that landowner. God wants no one to go through life "unemployed. " God wants us 
to be part of his Church; part of those who work at mercy, forgiveness, and compassion; part of 
those who labor to bring his kingdom of love, justice, and peace into our troubled world of 
selfishness, darkness, and sin. 
 

God's call to us may come early in our life, or late, or somewhere in between. But come it does. 
God wants the members of his Church to go and work in the vineyard of this world. We are 
reminded of that fact each time the Mass comes to an end and we are told "Go to love and 
serve the Lord." In other words, "Get to God's work."  If we respond, then the God of justice, 
and of generosity will reward us at the end of the day for being good and faithful workers.  
 

God wants his people to be employed. God wants none of his children to just stand around idle. 
There is just too much work to be done! 
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